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Minutes of the Ordinary General Meeting held via Zoom on Tuesday 8th June 2021 at 7:00PM
1. Welcome, record of Members present and apologies for absence


Attendees: Cllr Keith Jones (Chairman), Cllr D Hammond, Cllr B Hayball-
Jones, Cllr L Howells, Cllr Blethyn, Cllr D Reed, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr P Wilson

Note: Cllrs Keith Jones was present via a Zoom audio link. The meeting was, 
therefore, chaired by the Deputy Chair, Cllr L Howells 

Also present: K Protheroe (Clerk), Cllr C Cave


Apologies for Absence: Cllr L Brookes, Cllr B Hayball-Jones, PCSO A Stone
2. Disclosure and confirmation of declarations of interest 

None. 

3. To receive the minutes of 4th May 2021 Ordinary General Meeting


It was proposed by Cllr Keith Jones that the minutes of the OGM should be 
accepted as a true record; this was seconded by Cllr Blethyn and agreed by 
all.

The Chairman confirmed that he would sign the minutes when the Community 
Council met next in person.
4. To consider any Matters arising from the 4th May 2021 Ordinary General Meeting not covered elsewhere in the agenda


There was one Matter Arising:
· Agenda Item 10. May 2021: The Clerk confirmed the letter regarding the various highway issues had been sent to the VOGC’s senior officers.
5. Public session

There were no members of the public present.
6. To consider Police Matters
The Clerk informed the members that since the Community Council’s May 2021 meeting, three reported crimes had been committed in the area i.e. three linked public order offences, Treoes. 
7. To consider County Council matters
The Community Council thanked Cllr Cave for her written reports and noted the contents.
The Clerk noted Ewenny CC’s request that highway issues in the Llandow and Ewenny ward and the number of issues that remain unaddressed should be an agenda item at the next VOGC’s Community Liaison Committee. The request was noted and fully supported.
The Community Council also supported Cllr Cave’s proposal that the three community councils in the Llandow and Ewenny ward should look to work together to address highway matters that are a significant issue for all communities in the ward.
Action Point: Clerk to advise VOGC and Ewenny of the Community Council’s support for their proposal and raise with the other community councils the proposal to work collaboratively on highway issues.

8. To consider Community Centre Reports on Llangan and Treoes Halls including Llangan extension

Cllr Wilson updated members on her work with Llangan Hall and the recent resolution of a break-in at the hall.
The Clerk brought members up to date in respect of the lengthy delays in addressing the outstanding defects at the Llangan Hall extension and the problems this has created for the Hall, and in relation to the grant funding to finalise the works. The Community Council expressed their disappointment at the failure to complete the works in a timely manner.

It was noted that both the Llangan and Treoes Hall will be opening gradually after the lockdown closures and will be looking to encourage and promote the use of the halls to new and existing users.

The Clerk has ordered new batteries for the defibrillators at both halls.

9. To consider the Clerk’s report including matters of a financial nature
The Community Council noted the Clerk’s activities detailed in the report.

The Clerk outlined the Council’s financial position. The Community Council’s 
funds as of 30th April 2021 = £32,486.70. The payments reconciled to the 
Community Council’s bank statement of that date.


It was proposed by Cllr Hammond that the following payments should be 
approved:
	08/06/2021
	VOGC Ground rent – Llangan and St. Mary Hill
	101179
	2.00

	08/06/2021
	HA Davies - Internal Audit
	101180
	150.00



The was seconded by Cllr Wilson and agreed by all.


It was noted that the following receipt has been received since the May 2021 
OGM.

	30/04/2021
	Precept payment 1 0f 3
	£3,591.00
	£3,591.00



The Community Council reviewed its application process in respect of Section 137 Grants. It was proposed by Cllr Howells that the Community Council should set a series of rules and criteria that will apply to all future S137 grant applications and publish them to assist members and the public. This should extend to how and when applications will be assessed, setting priorities for applications, considering residents' priorities (e.g. making use of the residents' survey carried out in 2017), and guidelines such as grants awarded cannot exceed grants requested.

The proposal was seconded by Cllr Keith Jones and agreed by all.


The Community Council reviewed certain aspects of its Standing Orders. It was proposed by Cllr Howells that the Community Council should:
1. Allow motions at meetings. However, they should only be proposed when the Chair decides that a discussion has run its course and it must be very clear what members are being asked to vote on before a vote is called.

2. Unless in exceptional circumstances written reports should not be tabled or sent out after the agenda has been distributed.

3. The Code of Conduct and Standing Orders should be clearly applied to meetings and the Chair's word should be considered final. A summary of the key points should be prepared by the Clerk for endorsement by the members, including the sanctions that apply should they not be respected.


The proposal was seconded by Cllr Keith Jones and agreed by all.


Action Points: The Clerk to:

· Prepare a draft S137 Grant application process for members’ consideration.

· Amend the Standing Orders as required and produce the proposed summary of the Code of Conduct for members’ consideration.

The Community Council noted the Clerk’s report.
10. Planning matters

The Clerk advised the Community Council that two new planning applications had been received since the May 2021 OGM for the Community Council’s consideration, as follows:
Planning Application No. 2021/00596/FUL

Location: Ruthin Fawr Farm, Ruthin Road, St. Mary Hill

Proposal: Construction of new portal framed building to house swimming pool and gymnasium

The Community Council decided not to object to the application
Planning Application No. 2021/00678/FUL (CJ)

Location: Land to the West of Llangan

Proposal: Erection of a 3no. stables, a menage and ancillary works for private use

The Community Council decided to object to the application and made the following observations:

· The papers state there is a house within 160m, which should not
be impacted. Has the owner/occupants been consulted? If not the VOGC need to do so?
· The site should include/retain landscaping features (hedges and trees) to ensure screening.
· There should be restrictions placed on height of lighting and the times at which the menage will be lit to ensure wildlife is not disturbed and that the site does not "stand out" in the wider landscape/view of the valley.
· VOGC must be aware that they have given planning approval for a house at Pheasant Acre nursery. Building has started. This house will be fully exposed to the raised ménage so at the very least the lighting proposed is a concern.
· There is a stream to the south of the land yet there is mention of adequate waste disposal or protecting the surface and ground water from seepage. Six horse boxes could mean six horses and consequently a lot of waste. We would want to see a lot more evidence of adequate protection from light pollution and waste pollution and vermin control before the VOGC approve this application.
· Any commercial use could give rise to even more traffic on this single-track lane.
11. Llangan Place Plans: Draft report
The Community Council noted Cllr Reed’s initial report and thanked him for it. It was agreed that this matter should remain on the agenda of future meetings.
12. To consider any correspondence and associated replies required 

The Clerk advised members of correspondence received since the last meeting.

The Community Council noted correspondence from a Fferm Goch resident regarding a proposed tree-planting initiative. The Community Council, whilst expressing its support for the planting of trees generally, was of the view that the residents of Fferm Goch should be consulted before any tree planting plans for the open space at Fferm Goch were considered. The Community Council suggested that the correspondent should consult with Cllr Brookes and Cllr Cave and make arrangements with them to discuss any plans with the residents before taking any action. The Community Council noted that the open space is owned by the VOGC.
13. Treoes allotments: Update
Cllr Blethyn brough members up to date with this matter. The elevations have been completed and sent to the VOGC for their consideration prior to the submission of the planning application.
14. To receive any announcements from Councillors 
Cllr Wilson advised members that the new Heritage Hub, Treoes would be formally opened on 16th June 2021.
15. Time, date, and venue of next meeting
The Community Council was reminded the next Ordinary meeting and Annual General Meeting will be on Tuesday 13th July 2021 at 7:00pm via Zoom
16. The meeting closed at 20:45
a. Signed:


b. Dated: 
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